SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, JUNE 12, 2018 – 12:00 NOON
   125  W. Hickory St. (City Hall)

Ponchatoula, LA 70454
MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at the office of City Hall, 125 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Boihem followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Cheryl Brumfield, James Wes Daniels II, Ernie Drake III, Daryl Ferrara, and Wm. Joubert.           
Commissioner Absent:  None
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Bryan McMahon; The Ponchatoula Times, Don Ellzey; Hammond Daily Star, Ken Benitez, Cindy Benitez, Andre Coudrain, Terry Jones, Stephen Jones, Troy Villa, Rep. Steve Pugh, Carla Tate, Betty Stewart, Ginger Cangelosi, Bridget LaBorde, Joe Thomas, Melissa T. Bordelon, Chance Enmon, Tom Enmon, Bobby Cortez, David Vial, Tess Crockett, Brande Coxen, Joy J. Mitchell, Brigette Hyde, Hank Temento, Sandra Temento, Margie Vicknair-Pray, Norma Traylor, Nolan Bull, Chris Guidry, Lisa Vides, James Forstall, Andy F. Rakocy, Sr., Jody Forstall, Lisa Allen Mercante, Jamene Dahmer, Johnny B. Harris, Brenda B. Harris, Alton Farbe, Elaine Farbe Amanda Byrd, Jeffery Smith, Pierre Theriot, Karen & Donald Bates, Michael Sharp, Bubba Perrilloux, Tommy Clark, Randal Withers, Ronny Carter Mary Haley, Bub Tucker, Travis Hutchinson, Jack Lancaster, Sheila  V. Allen, John Hoover, Joey Hebert, John Dahmer, Arden Wells, Ed. Bodker and Virgil Allen.
President Ferrara welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending.
President Ferrara asked for a motion to amend the June 12, 2018 Agenda, prior to its approval. He requested that another item be added under New Business: Item 2. Save Our Manchac Presentation 
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the Commission approve amending its Agenda to include an additional presentation - Item 2.  under New Business.  Motion passed. Roll call vote. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0 

It was moved by Commissioner Daniels and seconded by Commissioner Joubert that the Commission approve the amended Agenda for June 12, 2018 for the Regular meeting, as presented. Motion  passed. Roll call vote: Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0

Absent: 0
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Drake III and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the May 15, 2018 meeting, as presented. 
Motion passed. Yeas: 6   Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent: 0
TREASURER’S REPORT:
It was announced that the Financial reports for the period ending May 31, 2018 would be tabled until the July 10, 2018 Regular Meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                    Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director/CEO reported that the storm surge protection barrier is now under construction and the laydown storage pad is now complete. Excavation on the southern end for the floodwall construction has begun and going as planed, according to the design plans and schedule. The sheet pile is now being delivered to port site and construction activities will physically take place within the next two weeks. An update on the status of the project will be given at the next meeting. 
2. Prospective Tenant and Marketing Consultant Update 

The port director reported that a railcar storage client has inquired about renewing a previous lease agreement for transloading/storage for railcars at the Port facility. In addition, the Port Marketing Consultant, Gary LaGrange, has been marketing the Port Manchac site to potential intermodal project prospects regarding opportunities for container storage/laydown area and barge services. 
3. Invoice Payment Approval

Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield presented the June 12, 2018 invoices for Commissioner’s review and payment approval.
1. A- Water Services- Amt. $3,045.00

2. Trinity Safety Services, LLC – Fire Extinguishers Maintenance-  Inv. # 14420    Amt. $ 919.50

3.  Cummins Sales & Service Agreement -  Amt.  $2,449.60

4. Gary LaGrange & Associates, LLC    Inv. 62  Amt. $750.00  (May 15 – June 12,2018)

5.  URS- Inv. 2000705039 – (Apr 14 – Jun 8, 2018)  Amt. $3,794.48

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Boihem, that the
Commission approves payment on the June invoices, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 6 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  0
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Presentation- Port Manchac Village
Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, asked to speak to give a brief summary/history about the Port Manchac facility and the Port Manchac Village developer’s presentation/intentions. He informed the public that he had met with the proposed developers on two occasions and officially informed them that the only mandated primary activities that are currently allowed to take place under the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission’s statute as created by the State of Louisiana legislature and through various state & federal funding grant agreements are for port cargo and manufacturing related operations only on the current 40-acre parcel at the Port Manchac inter-modal terminal. As a result, the proposed project is essentially a “non-issue” at this point so, there is essentially nothing to vote on and I will formally advise the Commission on that premise. The only reason that I am allowing the Village presentation to proceed as part of the STPPC’s June meeting agenda is in the spirit of transparency and public information, in an effort to clarify all outstanding issues for local residents of the Tangipahoa Parish area.  He also stated/mentioned that the re-vised Master Plan for Port Manchac done in 2018 by Dr. James A. Richardson, Professor of Economics, Louisiana State University had included a possible marina concept to enhance and promote the existing100 acres adjacent to the port property. In concluding, he thanked the following for their interest and support, LA DOTD, Rep. Steve Pugh, Senator Bodi White, Cong. Steve Scalise, Port of New Orleans, Dr. Richardson and Southeastern Louisiana University Business Development Center for their help in our long term planning in developing Port Manchac into a inter-modal container related facility. So in spite, of all the background information given, in the spirit of transparency and public education they may proceed/continue with their presentation, however, he would be more than happy to re-state that he would never advise any demolition of the current Port investments there nor should we vary from our responsibilities/mandated by the State of Louisiana legislate regarding the primary operations relating to a cargo trans-loading, manufacturing and industrial park facility.
Presentation:  Port Manchac Village  
A video/power point presentation was given by Terry Jones, one of the developers, showing the proposed plans on the development relative to the proposed Port Manchac Village for the Commission and public’s review. Terry Jones, introduced Stephen Jones and Troy Villa and other representatives/developers of the proposed Village at Port Manchac.   The developers are seeking an eighteen month agreement, Memorandum of Understanding, with the Port Commission to allow them to secure access to the port property for further research for their project and its feasibilities now that its in the conceptual phase.                                                                                                                                                                                                             

After viewing the video presentation on the proposed Village development dream concepts, that included building homes, apartments, a hotel, a marina, a restaurant, cabin rentals among other amenities on the 40 plus an additional 100 acres adjacent to the existing port property. Mr. Jones thanked the Commission for giving/allowing them the opportunity to do their presentation and
opened the floor for a questions/answers period from the attendee’s wishing to address/express their interest or concerns. 
 There were many comments and conversations that were addressed and brought to the Commission/public/attendees attention regarding this proposed Village development at Port Manchac.  Discussed were some of the following positive and negative impact/issues/matters regarding: legal issues, financing, revenue from developments, employment, economy, tourism growth, taxes, fire department expenditures, perceptions/issues, insurance cost, state & local permits, eco- tourism, flooding, sewage, drainage impacts, erosion and environment along North Pass. 
After listening to public comments and views about the proposed Village project President Ferrara is hoping that the Commission and community will consider reviewing and researching the Village proposal further keeping in mind the economic development aspects of the project by the next meeting scheduled for July 10, 2018. It was made known that there were several private presentations on the proposed development with stakeholders and attorney’s since December 2017, and a non-

disclosure agreement was signed by people in attendance, which is unknown.  The port director was embarrassed upon hearing of the signed non-disclosure agreement, and he was also not included/

approached or even made aware of this development, by the Port’s attorney and prospect’s attorney taking place in regards to the proposed Village development project. 
 Steve Jones stated that if they are allowed to move forward with the project process it would involve public meetings with various people within the community, state and parish officials. Lots of work and considerable resources would be is involved in the process of this project such as, conservationist, business analysis, geo-tech testing, engineering, regulatory permits, survey, etc. 

An explanation/clarification as to why there was non-disclosure regarding the previous meeting was explained as a necessary part of the start-up of process. They, the prospect, stated that they are not asking for the keys to the Kingdom and off they go. 
Item 2. Presentation- Save Our Manchac
Ms. Coates, with Save our Lake Coalition gave her views/opinions regarding the development project and eco-tourism issues, and then proceeded with her presentation. She shared The Save our Manchac group’s vision of the Manchac ecosystem which is one of sustainability for the present and the future generations that’s compatible with economic development without altering the natural landscape itself. The slide presentation showed pictures of previous hurricane flooding in the Manchac area including the Port site and how devastating the damages were and the litter and pollution problems. She’s not opposed to promoting bringing people to the community to visit and enjoy the natural environments. Her concerns for the development of the project would affect thousands of people living in the community and the Manchac way of life. She asked that the Commission not vote on this development until such time that all the information can be researched and presented as a community project and not put anyone in harm’s way. 
Others who expressed their opinions/concerns openly were: Stephen and Terry Jones, Troy Villa, Jeffery Simon, Rep. Steve Pugh, Natalie Montoya, Virgil Allen, Ira Brown, George Coxen, Bobby Cortez, Tom Enmon, Bub Tucker, Margie Vicknair-Pray, Arden Wells, Ed Bodker, Frank Neelis, and Kim Coates. 
REMARKS: 
President Ferrara thanked everyone for attending the meeting and giving their input.  The Commission agreed to continue researching the proposed development plans and concerns of the community and extended an invitation, to the public to provide input in the future regarding discussions relative to the proposed Manchac Village project.

The port director also thanked everyone for attending the meeting and for their input and support.  His comments on the proposed Manchac Village development project remained the same as before and after the presentation. He informed/advised the public that the discussions are essentially a “non-issue” and as the Executive Director/CEO of the Port Manchac inter-modal terminal for the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission he appreciated the interest in the Port Manchac inter-modal cargo terminal and will continue to focus on the Port’s primary mission in regards to shipping related industries for trans-loading and cargo storage activities.
Commissioner Drake III, encouraged the Jones’s that in moving forward that the non-disclosure or hidden agenda’s and/or secret meeting’s should not be held regarding the project so there would be no misunderstandings from the public in the future.

Commissioner Joubert expressed his appreciation for all in attendance and encouraged the public to provide input regarding future projects at the terminal, thanking everyone for their interest and input from an Economic Development view point. 

It was moved by Commissioner Daniels and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the meeting be adjourned. Motion passed. Yeas: 5 Boihem, Brumfield, Daniels II, Drake III, Ferrara and Joubert Nays: 0 Absent:  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm.

___________________________

    ___________________________
Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                             Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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